

Youth Group Ministry Support Team
March 3, 2019 minutes:

Prayer Requests: need to develop/identify leaders among the youth group; Celeste's pregnancy, Adam Dossey

Needs:

-Cove Clean up: need volunteers to put balls and snacks away at 6:30 on Wednesday nights at transition from Cove to class; see schedule below

-Chaperones/Adult Involvement: need more chaperones at youth events and adults/parents present and interacting with youth in general; specifically requested to have adults/parents present during Sunday morning class time. Multiple events have chaperones committed, after All Youth Group Parent Meeting in February

-Camera Operators: Still looking for someone(s) to take over the Camera Operator service; continues to be staffed by youth, but needs adult oversight, plus some hands on; will contact Paul Arrington to see if he has interest

-Teaching break: Steven is planning his teaching break for the fall semester (Sep-Nov), will develop curriculum for fill-in teachers; discussed having 3-4 elders split the 12 weeks vs each elder taking one week

Bus Assessment:

-Elders have approved sale of the bus and subsequent purchase of one van

Family mission trip 2019 planned for summer, in Dallas. Details to follow. Awaiting video message from program coordinator in Dallas.

Discussed pros/cons of having MASH (Meet at Someone's House) throughout the summer months. Will play by ear.

Interns scheduled to arrive in mid-May. Discussed summer kick-off swim/BBQ for late May, parents and students.

Senior Sunday scheduled for May 19th. Steven will check with Elder's wives regarding breakfast that Sunday.

Discussed family mission trip 2020. Prednisan has requested Glenwood group to return to Honduras. Initial response from those present at this committee meeting was favorable. Will address church family at large soon, as decision needed as soon as possible. Cost is \$1800 per person.

Discussed future Spring Break ski trips. Questioned interest in continuing trip to Leadville. 2019 trip cancelled due to lack of participation. Discussed changing location to Red River or Taos. Snow in March in New Mexico is hit or miss, and only saves 4-5 hours drive time vs Leadville. NM would be significantly lower elevation, which has been an issue in years past (elevation sickness in Leadville). No decisions reached.